History
In the early 1990s, due to the high level of Heavy Good Vehicles (HGVs) using the B4449, it was agreed with Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) to build a Sutton bypass (see plan on display board). The gravel operators were to be a large contributor to the cost of construction as they engaged most of the HGV traffic. At the last moment, this plan was  abandoned, although the route of the Sutton bypass remains reserved/protected by OCC.
For the last 20 years we have made efforts to negotiate routing agreements that limit HGV movement through the village and have asked OCC to impose restrictions on heavy traffic. Some stretches of the B4449 are less than 6 meters wide and the road is curved, making it impossible for large long vehicles to keep within their lane.
Current B4449 Issues
[bookmark: _GoBack]The issues are numerous as shown by the questions and concerns you have sent to your Parish Council -  lack of pavements,  noise, vibration, drainage problems, pot holes, damaged verges, speeding etc. These issues are a problem that impacts residents 24 hours a day and 365 days a year. The road is unsafe for cyclists with issues reported daily. We have no bus service. It has become a rat run to avoid A40 problems. Recently it has been noted that the B4449 is now an advised by OCC as a designated HGV route. These issues all impact rural life.
Future
These are not new issues, but they are issues that are getting worse due to the  increasing volume and nature of the traffic on the B4449. For commercial reason manufacturers continue to make HGVs wider, longer and capable of taking even heavier loads.
An estimated 14,950 new housing is being planned for West Oxfordshire in the next fourteen years drawing more vehicles into the area. There are plans to build an  additional 110 new homes in Stanton Harcourt and over 3,200 around Eynsham. A new road is being built in the west of Eynsham developments from the A40 to close to the industrial estate at the entrance to Eynsham on the B4449; a new roundabout is being planned at Barnard Gate on the A40. All this could severely aggravate an already unacceptable situation on the B4449.
In the light of the above and the loss of any bus service, a safe cycle route to Eynsham is way overdue.
Today
To resolve these issues, we need Oxfordshire County Council’s help. This meeting is to discuss ways to improve or even cure these concerns/problems in the interests of local and Oxfordshire residents.
Councillor Charles Mathew
Chairman of Stanton Harcourt and Sutton Parish Council
